NARL Board Meeting – Via Teleconference

March 13, 2003, 12:00 – 1:10 PM Central Time

In attendance: Belen Burkhalter, Evan Jones, Lynn Boza, Glen Peterson, Stacy H. Wigfield, Pam Mobley, Joe Lechowicz, Kathy Wilson, Tom Scheurich, Ray Feroz

I. Minutes from the 02/13/03 NARL Board meeting were revised to correct the spelling in Lynn Boza’s name, the date of the minutes approved at the Feb. 13 board meeting was corrected to 01/22/03, and Under Regional Reports  b. the State of Wisconsin Rehabilitation Association Training Conference was corrected to read April 9-11, 2003.  Minutes were moved for approval (Stacy), seconded (Glen) and approved unanimously. 

II. Treasurer’s Report  - None.  Evan noted that Neil advised that NARL had the fiscal resources to appropriate $20,000 for the Lorenz endowment.  The disbursement is pending while we are awaiting the Memorandum of Understanding from SIU.
III. Old Business – 

a. Lorenz Endowment Fund  - (See above)

b. NRA Board Meeting.  Evan and Kathy attended it, along with Bill Burnside.  Michelle has kept the organization in the black.  She has submitted her resignation, and a search committee is compiling a job description –target date is August.  Michelle will stay on until she is replaced.

Evan noted that the required report for the division was turned in on time. 

The NRA VEWAA and international VEWAA may be coming to terms re: use of name and logo, precluding need for costly (for NRA) litigation.  

A motion to reduce the required number of division members to allow for an NRA board seat to 400 was made, then reduced to 0.  This motion passed so currently there is no minimum required number of division members for a division to have representation on the NRA Board.  However the NRA Board is still considering the specifics of the transition to NRA One.

Re: NRA One Transition, there was discussion re: Divisions having to pay for core services received from NRA.  The actual menu and charges are being developed.    Belen queried what we could maintain in our own treasury.  Glen wondered if divisions would have the option to contract for such services other than through the NRA.  No real answers yet; more to come.

c. Newsletter.  – Glen announced that the deadline is tomorrow for submissions.  He has the nominations for officers.  He has the nominations for awards from Belen.  He also has a fine article from Bill  Burnside.  As always, all submissions are welcome by Glen.

Belen also noted that she is looking for a nomination for the Southeast Area representative to the NARL Board.  Also, the Southwest Area needs a representative to the NARL Board appointed by Evan.  

d. JRA  - Evan will send a letter to Debra Harley naming Lynn and Ray as NARL representatives to the JRA Board.  Glen noted that the final 2002 Volume (Vol. 26 #4)  may be received in 2003 and we may need to pay for that issue.  

e. Conference Training – Pam will take the lead.  Send her ideas.  She’ll find the room, AV, etc. in Nashville and contact Wayne Mulkey.  Glen also volunteered to assist.  Is money available for a speaker?  Last year we allocated $200.  Belen also suggested a helpful website.  

IV. Regional Reports 

a. Northwest  - none

b. Great Lakes – Stacy will join us at the next board meeting from the State of Wisconsin Rehabilitation Association Training Conference. Mid-Atlantic - none

c. Northeast – none

d. Southwest  - Belen noted that the Oklahoma Rehabilitation Association will be hosting the conference on July 16-17.  The NARL division is hosting a hospitality suite with the goal to drum up membership.

e. Southeast – none.

V. New Business 

a. Outstanding Achievement Awards.  Belen noted that the NRA issued a call for 2003 OA Awards.  The deadline is 7/7/03.  Nominations are encouraged.  Belen is chairperson.  Check out the February 2003 issue of Contemporary Rehab.
b. Website.  Tom complimented Evan on the website.  The link to the by-laws is available on the NARL website:  www.NARL.us

ADJOURNMENT:  1:10 pm, Central Time.

NEXT NARL BOARD TELECON:  Wednesday, April 9, 2003 at12:00 Noon, Central Time.

Respectfully submitted,

Ray F. Feroz, Secretary
